
MHS Community Council Meeting Minutes | February 28, 2023

Council Members Attending: Diana Windley, Cheyla Mills, Raelene Blocker, Jeff 
Kelsey, Shana Croft, Mindy Savage, Beth Belinski

Meeting called to order at 6:42 a.m. by Diana Windley. (The meeting was delayed due 
to road conditions from a snow storm). 

Consent Items:

Minutes for the January 24, 2023 monthly Community Council meeting. Motion to 
approve by Mindy Savage with a 2nd from Beth Belinski. Motion passed unanimously.

Agenda Items:

Committee Reports

Policy (Mindy Savage): The committee discussed the proposed changes to the  
Valedictorian policy. Changes to the Dress Code policy were also discussed briefly.

Curriculum (Beth Belinski): No Meeting

Safety (Jeff Kelsey): The committee discussed the reunification plans for each school. 
Mr. Wilson shared the I Love You Guys resource with all parents in an email. (Mr. 
Wilson shared the plans MHS is working on for reunification. There is a committee with 
administration, the school nurse and the school resource officer who are reviewing the 
plans and making a recommendation.)

Transportation (Mindy Savage): Each school is working on updating transportation 
plans. 

Technology (Mindy Savage): No meeting

Wellness (Raelene Blocker): No meeting

Human Sexuality (Beth Belinski, Cheyla Mills):  No meeting

Valedictorian Policy

Mr. Wilson and Mindy shared questions and concerns about the proposed policy from 
the policy committee and the school board. Clarifying language was added and 
concerns and questions were answered by those who served on the committee that 



wrote the proposed policy. Mr. Wilson and Mindy will report back to the policy committee 
in March.

Dress Code Policy

The policy committee will continue to review the Dress Code policy. Mr. Wilson will 
report back if they have any questions or concerns. 

Trust Lands and TSSA Budgets for 2023-2024

Diana emailed a document from the state outlining the appropriate use of Trust Land 
Funds for the council to review before the meeting.

Mr. Wilson presented his recommendations for the Trust Land and TSSA funds for 
2023-2024. He recommend goals from 2022-2023 continue with the exception of the 
instructional coach. The district will pay the full salary for the instructional coach for next 
year. MHS will also receive an increase in Trust Lands Funds for 2023-2024. New goals 
include funding for Morgan Unified Learning Center (this is especially needed as the 
district will discontinue it’s online school next year) and funding for an employee in the 
Counseling Office that focuses College and Career Readiness. 

Motion to approve Mr. Wilson proceeding with writing the plan to include the 
recommendations presented by Shana Croft with a 2nd from Jeff Kelsey. 

Topics for Future Meetings
• Approval of 2023-2024 Trust Lands Plan

Meeting adjourned at 7:34 a.m.

Next Meeting: Tuesday, March 28 at 6:30 a.m. at MHS Main Office 


